Summit Christian College Board Meeting	September 11, 2021
Opening prayer by: Jonathan Seng
Board Members in attendance:
Angie Arnold, Albuquerque, NM (Zoom)
Rick Derr, Scottsbluff, NE - Treasurer
Andy Gudahl, Minatare, NE
Jonathan Seng, Bridgeport, NE 
Chuck Schmidt, Valley Center, KS 
Wing Wong, Manchester, NH (Zoom)
Jim Kittell, Wheatland, WY
Scott Marsh, Gering, NE - Secretary

Board Members absent:
Dr. Roger Curry, Omaha, NE
Larry Berlin, Casper, WY - Vice Chairman
Dr. Jeff Holloway, Scottsbluff, NE - Chairman
Del Hamon, Scottsbluff, NE

· Minutes from the last meeting were approved. 
· Motioned by Jonathan Seng, second by Rick Derr. 
· Motion passed unanimously.

Committee Reports:
Personnel Committee:
· Reviewed possible Trustees list. 
· Four Trustees terms expire in January - Andy, Del, Angie, and Larry.
· Andy Gudahl and Del Hamon will continue on the board. 
· Angie Arnold is highly considering staying on. 
· Larry Berlin has not responded. 
· Kris Mickey is not available to join the board.
· Dale Bartcher has been contacted, but not confirmed.
· Rich Miliken still needs to be contacted by Roger Curry. 
· Joe Petersen and Willie Coop will be approached in due time. Maybe a year.
· Mike Nuss, Minitare, may be another option for a Board Member. Andy will contact him. 
· Would like to get some representation from Central Church of Christ, Gering. 
· Completed evaluations (President and Board), Conflicts of Interest Policy, and turned in to Anne.
· Statement of Faith 
· Motioned by Angie Arnold.
· Second by Jonathan Seng.
· Motion passed unanimously.

Finance Committee:
· Rick Derr covered Director of Operations financial reports, including income, expenses and plans in place for future spending. See reports for details. 
· Scott Gribble spoke about the $100,000 gift for the Mason Ministry Scholarship Fund. Matching dollars are being sought to create a self-sustaining fund for student scholarships annually.

Education Committee:
· Scott Gribble shared meeting topics on how we can raise up the next generation of church leaders. Bridge has been a useful tool in this activity. 
· Working with current church leaders to walk alongside them in educating those young leaders.
· Enrollment numbers are fall statistics only. See reports for specifics. 
· Personnel changes are noted in the reports. Please see those for details.
· Accreditation work continues. Assessment portion will begin in October and finish in January. 
· Rough draft for ABHE complete by start of fall 2022.


Student Life Committee:
· Met and discussed the Student Leadership council doing well!
· Student body is growing together. 

Alumni Committee:
· Wing Wong updated briefly on Alumni activity.
· Look at those that have attended, but may not have graduated. 1-2 years of attendance.

Executive Committee:
· Dave Parrish discussed notes from the committee. 	
· NAICU is searching for support for their lobbying work. Dave will assess pros and cons.
· $600 annual membership
· Table discussion concerning changes in the handbook.
· Ask each Board Member to review their committee areas within the handbook.
· Move the discussion on Investment Policy to the Finance Team.

Development Committee:
· Chuck Schmidt reported on the committee’s meeting.
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Not far off FTE, but student engagement and quality are high.
· The Cadence program that started last spring is working very well. 
· Emilie is very optimistic in using this program. 
· Emile’s upcoming Fall visits are new connections for her.
· Praying for 16-20 students weekly on Trustee prayer time. 

Next board meeting will be January 22, 2022.

Closing prayer was given by: Andy Guduhl

Meeting adjourned at: 3:10pm
